
STATEMENT OF REASONS 
 
 

City of Newcastle upon Tyne 
Traffic Regulation (Consolidation) Order 2009 

(Bells Close and Mercia Way Variation) Order 2020 
 
 
The Council’s reasons for proposing to make the above Order are as follows:- 
 
Concerns have been raised by businesses on Bells Close Industrial Estate regarding 
large volumes of vehicles parking in a way that obstructs access for large vehicles 
within the Industrial Estate.  This is having an impact on businesses operational 
needs. 
 
In order to facilitate the passage of traffic which is currently being obstructed, it is 
proposed to introduce No Waiting At Any Time (double yellow lines) restrictions on 
Bells Close and Mercia Way. 


